
Legal Notice 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON JULY 1, 2013 DURING 

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE GILLETTE CITY 

COUNCIL, TO CONSIDER A RESOLUTION TO RENAME 

BOXELDER ROAD, BETWEEN LAKEWAY ROAD AND THE 

4-J ROAD, HARDER DRIVE 

 

The City of Gillette will hold a public hearing on July 1, 2013 during 

the Regular Meeting of the Gillette City Council to receive public comment 

on A Resolution to Rename Boxelder Road, Between Lakeway Road and the 

4-J Road, Harder Drive. If approved, new street signs will be erected along 

the portion of the existing Boxelder Road between Lakeway Road and the 

intersection with the new part of Boxelder Road, and new addresses issued 

to the tracts of land on that part of Boxelder that will be changed to Harder 

Drive. The Resolution is scheduled for consideration by the Gillette City 

Council after the conclusion of the Public Hearing. A copy of the proposed 

Resolution is available from the City Clerk at City Hall during normal 

business hours. The July 1, 2013 Regular Meeting of the Gillette City 

Council begins at 7:00 P.M. 

 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto subscribed my name and affixed the 

seal of the City of Gillette, Wyoming, on June ______, 2013. 

 

( S E A L )      CITY OF GILLETTE, WYOMING 

          /s/              Karlene Abelseth                       

       City Clerk 

Publish in: The News-Record 

Publish one time on:  June 24, 2013 


